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Organized “To Preserve and Promote the Pleasures and Traditions of Fly Fishing and to Conserve Game-Fish Waters.”

NOVEMBER MEETING
Fishing our Local Rivers
Dr. Carl Sieracki

Dr. Sieracki has done some interesting programs for
us in the past and this should be another one. His
fishing program will be about fishing our local
rivers; The Farmington, Housatonic, Willimantic
and the Deerfield Rivers.

For fishermen, new and old, who always fish the
same stretch of river this will be an opportunity to
learn about new rivers and new pools from one of
our most knowledgeable local fishermen.

PLACE: Veteran's Memorial Clubhouse
Sunset Ridge
East Hartford, CT

DATE: Thursday, November 12
TIME: Fly Tying 7:00 p.m.
Program - 7:30 p.m.

ATTENTION ALL (FFA MEMBERS!

It is time to renew your membership for the
upcoming year. Please fill out the enclosed
form (on Page 5), include a check or give it to
Bob Quinn at the next club meeting. It is very
important that this form be returned to ensure
that we have your correct address and
telephone number. A pre-addressed envelope
is provided for you. We appreciate your
membership over the past year and look
forward to seeing you for many years to come.
If anyone has a question about your
membership status, you can call Bob. His
number is on the last page of the newsletter. if
you have already paid your dues or are a
lifetime member, thank you for your support
and please disregard this notice.

Did everybody notice that in last month’s
newsletter there was a date change for the
November meeting? November 11* is Veteran’s
,Day and the clubhouse is closed. The general
membership meeting date has been changed to
Thursday, November 12%.

We have another Thursday meeting that will be coming
up on February 25, 1999. Our guest speaker for that evening will
be Gary LaFontaine. Gary is a club member and a past board
member, so of course he holds a special place in our hearts here
at CFFA. It's odd how things turn out. I had already had
informal discussions with several board members about having
Gary come to Connecticut for a meeting rather than the banquet.
The reason is that a general meeting is much less structured than
a banquet. Putting it simply, we get more time to spend with
Gary in a more relaxed atmosphere. So when an opportunity
came up, we booked Thursday, February 25, 1999, at the
clubhouse as an extra meeting. It gets better — we shouldn’t have
any club business to attend to. So our plans are to introduce Gary
and let him take it from there.

Gary is going to be featured at the CMTA Fishing show
at the Hartford Civic Center in February, along with a number of
other top anglers. CFFA will be participating too. We’ll have
plenty more to say about the exciting new show in future issues
of Lines and Leaders.

It was decided at October’s board meeting to make a
change for our September outing at the Cape. The fishing has
not been good. Ray Reily has already done some checking with
local anglers up there and found out that October would be a
much better month for striper fishing. The bad news is that we
probably will not be able to stay at the Moorings. So Ray is
checking on places to stay also. More news about this as it
becomes available. Thanks, Ray.

Here is some more good news. Gary Steinmiller will be
staying on as our Education Chairman. Everybody knows what a
good job Gary has done with our schools. Jack Smola will be
running our expo in February. Jack ran the last one and it was
the best ever. 1 haven’t talked to the rest of the guys yet, but I
don’t expect any major changes.

Lastly, you should find out what the DEP has decided to
do about the problems with the salmon fishing on the Shetucket
and Naugatuck rivers in this issue. Read it carefully and we’ll
discuss it at our November meeting — as to what our position may
be. It’s up to you.

Charlie
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Club News

Membership - We are
currently at 327 members

which is an excellent position

- e = . . .
= for membership at this time of

<=

year.

Willi Stocking - The Rainbows from the rearing pool
(about 200 fish) were stocked in the Willi on 8 Oct.

For Sale - An outstanding opportunity!!! 5 Barrels
(30 Gal size) of fur and hair, moth-free tying
materials. Will sell as one lot for reasonable offer.
Call Walt Telke, 860-628-6055 for Inventory List.

For Sale, Saltwater Fly Rod - Lamiglass 8/9 Wgt, 9
ft. Two piece with an extra (7 or 8 inch) fighting butt
that can be replaced with the standard 2 inch butt.
$125. Call Patrick Brady, 203-755-2833.

COMING EVENTS

American Museum of Fly Fishing, 5 Nov 98
Dinner Auction, Farmington Marriott,
Info: 802-362-3300

CFFA Board Meeting 4 Nov 98
CFFA Membership Meeting 12 Nov 98
NOTE DATE CHANGE!!

Fly Tying Show, NJ Nov 98

The Fly Fishing Show, Garden State Exhibit ~ 29-31 Jan 99
Center, Somerset, NJ

The Fly Fishing Show, Royal Plaza Trade 13-14 Feb 99
Center, Marlborough, MA

CFFA Expo, The Colony, Vernon 20 Feb 99
CFFA Banquet, The Colony, Vernon 20 Feb 99
CMTA Fishing Show, Civic Center 25-28 Feb 99

World Fly Fishing Expo, Wilmington, MA 13-14 Mar 99

Connecticut Qutfitters

"A lull hine ()RVlsldculu“

200W Main St « Route 44+ Avon, CT 0600

Ron Angclo |
Owner (860) 678-5050 [

For All Your Iresh &
Saltwater Flv Fishing Needs

* fresh & o Saltwates
Saliwater Guides s Sweetwaler
* Clusses & j‘? Hiy Tving

Seminars &@\\  Clothing
{0} e
* Travel Destinations \% Luggage

Federanon of My ishery
Cerulicd Casung Insirucioe

Storc llours
Mon, Tues., Wed.. Sal

FIELD B STREAM 9 am - 6 pm
nv 193 Thurs & Fri - 9am -9 pm

Sun:9am- 5 pm

We have been outdoor enthusiasts
since 1959. Cubeta's is the largest outfitter
in Conneticut specializing in:

« FLY FISHING  « RELOADING « SPORTS ART

« HUNTING « BLACK POWDER « VIDIOS-BOOKS

* ARCHERY * AIRGUNS * SEMINARS

* SAFES * CLOTHING « NEW AND USED

« KNIVES * GIFTWARE ANTIQUE FIREARMS

Fly tying classes starting in January
Fresh and Saltwater

call for details

157 Meriden Road, Rt. 66
Middlefield, CT 06455
203-347-4353
1-800-CUBETA'S

Orvis
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Just for the Fun of It!
Martha’s Vineyard Rod & Gun Club Striped Bass Fly Rod Catch & Release Tournament

ByGary Bogli

take part in this annual spring event. June

1997 was our chance. Finally the date and
the winter, not too many snow days, worked in our favor.
We had been planning months in advance by getting ferry
reservations and securing the use of a lovely cape in
Edgartown. The only other catch (besides fish) was that we
agreed to paint the 20 or so screens on the very comfortable
port of the cape. They took two coats and more time than
we anticipated. The job went smoothly until I flipped the
last screen to paint the back and hit it on the corner of the
table, tearing it. The last screen, can you believe it? We did

I \ or years my buddy Bill and I have wanted to

make an interesting pictorial essay. I was so eager that when
they were reading the pairings 1 misunderstood and met the
wrong partner. My real partner turned out to be Mark Lovewell,
the fishing editor of the Vineyard Gazette. We agreed to meet
later and Bill and I went off to grab a meal and make final
preparations. As it turned out, Mark had not been fly fishing too
long but was a genial host and brought along his very enthused
15 year old son. We headed up island to Lobsterville, along with
many others, and managed to find a parking place (parking is
very limited at Lobsterville.) The fishing was slow. I think I
caught and released one or two fish, nothing big. About 10PM
we decided to try a different spot. As we were walking to his

manage to fish a few times prior to the tournament
and I landed a 34" striper on my new Orville rod
which was presented to me as a retirement gift.
Overall, I have to admit Bill caught more.

Part of the process of scouting out this
tournament is to visit the local fly shops. We
chose Coops and Larry’s. Both have an
outstanding selection of equipment, flies and
materials. Best of all, they have the knowledge
and are willing to share, which is even more
important. At Larry’s we met “bonito” Ed Lepore,
a member of CFFA. Ed is famous, or maybe more
accurately, infamous as an excellent fisherman and
fly tyer. He lives with his wife in a trailer in one
of the campgrounds on the Vineyard all summer

truck, we noticed a lot of activity. We were
approached by a local constable who asked if we
had seen a young boy in a canoe. It seems the
boy had gone out from the beach near his home
and was missing. There had been a steady
southwest wind that evening, making fishing
tough and canoeing even tougher.

Tragically the young man drowned. This
incident has left me with a haunting memory of
an otherwise wonderful evening. Our next stop
was to Vineyard Haven to a beach just beyond the
drawbridge on the way to Oak Bluffs. Again I
picked up a couple more small fish.
Unfortunately Mark had not caught any yet.
After an hour or so we went on to West Chop and

and fall. I’ll have more to say about Ed later.

This tournament is unique in many ways: you are
randomly paired with an Islander or experienced Martha’s
Vineyard fisherman, making it a team event; you fish from
7PM until 2AM Saturday night; everyone entered and
attending the Sunday breakfast is eligible to win one of the
myriad of marvelous prizes; and winners of the different
categories get plaques. There are no losers — the registration
fee of $25 goes to sponsor numerous youth oriented causes
on the island. There is a new twist this year, as only fish
over 20” can be entered. You can only fish beaches
accessible to the public and no boats may be used to get to
unwadable waters. Your partner measures and records all
your fish. There are three categories: most fish caught over
207, largest fish of at least 34", and single fly. In the last
category you must use the same fly all night so if a blue bites
you off your are done, except you may still fish for the
largest.

On Saturday afternoon, 265 excited fishermen
gathered at the high school and anxiously listened to see who
their partner would be. This piscatorial gathering presented
an amazing variety of fly fishing tee shirts which would

clambered down among the rocks, but to no

avail. Our last stop was the ferry dock at Oak Bluffs. This
had been the site of the previous year’s winning catch, but it
wouldn’t be this year. The wind was difficult and the wading
even more challenging. Mark’s son caught a couple and Mark
finally landed one. It was not 2AM, time to quit and get some
rest.

Sunday momning breakfast is served from 7AM until
10AM. Bill and I were both famished and enjoyed the hearty
offerings of pancakes, eggs, bacon, juice and coffee. The
breakfast is put on by the high school culinary arts students.
During this breakfast interlude, the banter was lively with
everyone sharing tales of the past evening. 1,233 bass were
caught and released. The largest was 45.25 x 24.25”, the most
caught was 69 and the most caught on one fly was 54. Forty-two
of the latter were caught by Ed Lapore on his Black Epoxy
Sandeel. Incidentally, Don MacGillivray, one of the partners
who caught 69, also used Ed’s fly. It was a fun event and I am
looking forward to doing it again this year. If you want more
information and an application you can contact Catch & Release,
M.V. Rod & Gun Club, P.O. Box 1799, Edgartown, MA 02539.
Interested in Ed’s pattern? 1 thought you would be, so I asked
Ed’s permission and here it is:
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to add bulk.
Add flashabou over which you tie black craft fur as in #1.

Color the back with a black permanent marker.
Coat body with a thin coat of epoxy or Soflex.

N VAL

Fish it in good health and good luck!

Slide tubing over shank and tie off at front, forming a head.

Instructions:
Thread: White flat mono or other suitable white thread
Hook: Eagle Claw 066 2x long or Mustad #2 34011
Tail: Craft fur black over white with some flashabou in between
Body: Clear or white EZ body or " Corsair tubing coated with epoxy, or I tried Softex and like the
outcome but don’t know about the durability
Eyes: #2 silver and black stick-on

1. Attach thread and tie on white fly fur extending 1 to 1 %" beyond the bend. Cover the hook shank if it is long enough

When dry, add eyes and a red gill line and finish with a second coat.
The upper body is colored with black permanent marker and #2 silver and black stick on eyes and a red gill line are
added after one thin coat of epoxy. After the first coat dries, a second thin coat is added.

Colonial Sports

Quality
=] T Tr—
—— 5 P07 0 G0ods — |
ORVIS

Fine Fly Fishing Equipment & Sporting Firearms

Charles A. Connell, Jr.
431 Fitchville Road
Bozrah, CT 06334

(203) 889-4901

BUY — SELL — BARTER ‘

TH Copwggluwrorthcove com g

%“""ﬁ'“”“ Wi
‘,h.. lll\.imﬂ‘.lb For All Your Fly

ulmliém“a? Fishing Needs...
TFITT The Stone to Explone.. STt
SAGE, G 1OOMS. THOMAS & THOMAS ST CROX
SCENTFIC ANGLER, ISUNDER ) BYALL AMSON, ROSS (860) |

HOODGAMAN, BAUER. NIBOR. REGAL RENZETTI. SWWAS
PATAGONIA STREAM DESIGNS, DX OFNCIO. COIUMBIA 388'6585

OPEN DAILY: %505 75 Main Street ® Old Saybrook, CT
CANOES & KAYAKS » SHOOTING SPORTS » HIKING, CLIMBING & CAMPING = OPTICS

QUIET SPORTS.

o ———
Complete Fly Fishing Outfitters
100 Main St,, Collinsville, CT 06022 (860)693-2214

Kevin Pelletier John Marona
Hours: Mon.-Tue -Wed. 10 am6 pm, Ther-Fn. 10 am-9 pm. Sat 9 am:5 pm, Sun. 1am-4pm




The DEP is expected to hold a public information meeting in
the near future. The date has not been announced but we
expect it to be some time in November 1998. At this
meeting the following DEP proposed recommendations will
be discussed:

e Continue stocking of all surplus domestic Atlantic
salmon broodstock raised at the Kensington Hatchery in
rivers that have suitable habitat and access.

» Expand angling methods to include spin fishing using a
single hook artificial lure beginning in the fall of 1999.

o Designate separate areas for fly fishing and spin fishing.

¢ Restrict angling in salmon open areas to either fly fishing
or single hook artificial lures (applicable to all species)
during the fall/winter salmon season Oct | — Mar 31 to
minimize angler conflict.

¢ Designate new open areas to accommodate increased
angler participation and to ensure equitable opportunity
for spin and fly fishers.

e In 1999, equally distribute the salmon broodstock to the
fly and spin fishing areas. After 1999, the number of fish
released in each area will be based on angler
participation as measured by a creel survey.

* Consider options to maximize angling and catch
opportunities including, but not limited to:

1) Delayed harvest, i.e., a catch & release period
followed by a harvest period;

2) A season harvest limit of two fish (note: currently
there is a one fish per day creel limit and no season limit).
o Consider expansion of the fishery to include selected
lakes using surplus broodstock that may be available
from federal hatcheries.

e ‘
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. NOTICE Membership Form
Surplus Atlantic Salmon Broodstock Shetucket and
Naugatuck River Fishery O Check if address changed

Date [ New ([ Renewal

Name

Slreet

City/State/Zip

Tel. (H) (W)

email

" PLEASE CHECK A COMMITTEE YOU ARE NOW ON
: OR WISH TO BE ON:

1 Conservation 0 Program O Indoor Facil.

" O Education O Publicity O Membership
: 0O Fund Raising O Banquet O Legislative
© 0 Secretarial Duties

. DUES STRUCTURE

0O Junior (under 16) $ 5.00

- O Regular $1500  TOTAL

\ O Supporting $2500  ENCLOSED:

O Contributing $ 50.00 :

; DLle $20000 §
NEW MEMBERS!

The CFFA would like to welcome the following
new members:
Liam Rosati Tim Lemons

You folks are encouraged to participate
in all the activities the CFFA has to offer. That
way CFFA grows and becomes more vibrant. If
you have any questions or suggestions please do
not hesitate to approach any of the board mem-
bers listed on the last page. Your suggestions
regarding the Lines & Leaders are most wel-
comed. Ed.
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HOP RIVER FLY SHOP

u.‘ e 0
The Most Complete Saltwater 4)

Fly Shop in the Area LARGE SELECTION OF MATERIALS FOR THE FLY TYER

AODS. REELS. WADERS, BOOKS. FUES. ETC
Huge selection of Flies, Fly Tying

Matenal Accessones Rods Reels,

and mor Y W.TH FR_ 400900 GENE MONTY
Lines much e SAT 900500 518 HOP RIVER ROAD
(203} 6434642 BOLTON, CT 08043
93 Watch Hill Rd. = Westerly, RI1 02891
401-348-82288 *» www coveedge com
437 Man Sireet Tel 203 738 3597
PO Box 1072
MNew Hartord. CT 06057 (s SCusdon
Bruce Wynn

THE Professional Taxidermist

-

WILDERNESS oot wior koo
CONNBCTION:: . i

Oualty Fiy Fistung Taxidermy Studio

Fiy Tying Supptes ®open 10 am 3pm Apal June

WATERFRONT

Angler’s Heaven - Large, quality built
home on 6+acres with 830" of frontage
on the west branch of the Farmington
River. Property is bordered by People’s
State Forest and American Legion State
Forest in Barkhamstead. Possibility for
fly shop on premises. $885,000.

Susan Donnelly

Wm. Raveis Real Estate
(860) 651-1441
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Live & Frozen Bait

Classes & Seminars
Rod and Recl Repairs

CT River Guides
Hartford Club Sport Center
“"Connecticut's Fishing Outfitter”

Freshwater, Saltwater & Fly Fishing

554 Wethersficld Avenue

Hartford, CT 06114 (860) 296-0110

MILL RIVER FLY SHOP
3549 WHITNEY AVENUE
HAMDEN., CT 06518
EVERYTHING FOR THE FLY
% FISHERMAN, FLY TYER

Monday < Friday 10:00 - 6:00
Satunday 10:00 - 5:00

March - June

Monday - Friday 10.00 - 7:00

GABRIEL MACARE
(203) 248-7850

> o

“THE FISH CONNECTION"

Fresh & Salt Waler Bait & Tackle
Fly Tying Materials & Fly Fishing Accessories
Fresh & Salt Water Guide Services

127 Route 12
Preston, CT 06365 (203) 8051739
LOCATED ON THE THAMES RIVER

Fiy Fratung A Disch
Powder Equpment

1340 John Fitch Bivd (AL 5)
Soulh Windsor, Connectlicut 06074

Phone (203) 269-0074 Faning Tecks
Freah & S5 Walw
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VIDEO TAPE LIBRARY RULES

e 2 tapes per person.

e $2 per tape per montb.

e Return at fly tying classes, board meetings,
monthly meetings, etc. - to any Board
member.

* $2 late fee per tape per month.

e Will only be rented at monthly meetings.

e First come first served.

FISHING CONDITIONS
HOTLINE NUMBERS

Farmington River
Housatonic River

Housatonic River Flow

Willimantic River, Farmington River and Connecticut in
General

664-3688 (CFFA)
738-7327 (FRAA)
248-8616 (HFFA)
824-7861 (NU)

|




Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association, Inc.
P.O. Box 380268
¢#°  East Hartford CT 06138-0268

/%‘o Leced 7692289
i m //M,u// 736- 55/

FIRST CLASS
US POSTAGE

PERMIT NO 27
NO. GRANBY,

FIRST CLASS MAIL - PLEASE DELIVER PROMPTLY

Board of Directors Home Office
President Charles Place 623-9912
Activities - VP Larry Johnson 246-0728 418-6149
Environment - VP Jack Smola 763-1856
Promotion - VP Ed Fidrych 342-1173 566-8241
Recording Secretary Ted Rzepski 561-3475 243-9761
email: TarponTed@aol.com
Legal Secretary Mark Levy 232-1666
Treasurer Don Rose 688-4414
email: DRose91867@aol.com
Advisory Board Joe D'Addario 568-5035 289-6427
> Advisory Board Gary Bogli 649-4227 648-5030
Advisory Board Elmer Latham 742-6584 565-7841
Advisory Board Ken Parkany 643-9819 280-1844
Banquet Chairman Vacant
Conservation Chairman Kurt Jagiclow 649-3681 649-3681
Education Chairman Gary Steinmiller 563-0040 280-2396

Steve Sawczuk
Vin Ringrose

Indoor Facilities Chm

Legislative Chairman 828-4642 225-6064

Membership Chairman Bob Quinn 633-2470 843-2014
Newsletter Editors Lynn/Mike Stewart 653-4203 654-4288
email: TellicoFly@aol.com
Program Chairman Roger Plourde 747-4297 747-3324
Publicity Chairman Ed Fidrych 342-1173 566-8241

NOV. MEETING: Fishing Local Waters - Dr. Carl Sieracki - Thu., Nov. 12

T'he Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association, Inc
is organized "To Preserve and Promote the
Pleasures and Tradition of Fly Fishing and to
Conserve Game-Fish Waters." CFFA membership
meetings are held on the second Wednesday of each
month, September through May. Meetings are held
at the Veterans' Memonal Clubhouse, Sunset Ridge
Drive, East Hartford, CT

"Lines and Leaders” is the official publication of the
Connecticut Fly Fishermen's Association, Inc. and
is distributed to its membership and allies of con-
servation. Business card ads may be placed at a cost
of $5 per ad or $40 for 9 months. CFFA members
may place for-sale or want ads of a non-commercial
nature without charge. Newsletter correspondence
should be sent to Lynn & Mike Stewart, 215
Loomis Street, North Granby, CT 06060. Change of
address notices should be sent to CFFA, P.O. Box
380260, East Hartford, CT 06138-0268

COPY DEADLINE: Second Wednesday of
month previous to publication

CFFA Hotline: John Springer - == 664-3688 email: AMTRKANGLR@aol.com




